
Hutt Central School Newsletter
No 9 Term 27th June - 1st July 2022

Kia ora Tatou,
Volume of our Values Reward!
Our students have been living by our values of Whakaute / Respect, Haepapa / Responsibility,
Manawaroa / Resilience, and Auahatanga / Creativity and this is recognised with our tokens. We are
pleased to announce that we have reached the silver level of the volume of our values and we have
voted on our celebratory reward.
Next Wednesday (6th July) we are going to have a Dress-up Day! The theme is Characters. Children
can come to school dressed as any character they wish or they might come as someone/thing that
could be considered as a bit of a ‘character’!

Covid Organisation
This term we have had 22 people who have had COVID, 19 are students and 3 are staff. Compared
with Term 1, we had 125 people with COVID, 115 were students and 10 staff. The lesser cases this
term are a celebration for our community - we thank everyone for supporting us with our organisation
and expectations with our COVID practices.
With this data in mind and consideration given to our organisation at Orange Level we have decided to
do the following starting on Monday 4 July 2022:

● Continue with mask wearing for staff members and year 4 to 6 students, whilst offering the
option to not wear a mask inside. Outside optional mask wearing will continue for staff and
students.

● We ask visitors and our community who come onsite to keep wearing masks. (Obviously, if you
and/or your children have a mask exemption we do not expect you to be wearing a mask).

● We invite our community back onsite and ask you to keep out of classrooms and off the decks
(please keep to asphalt and grass areas for drop off and pick up).

● For our upcoming Whanau and Kaiako Hui, we ask that masks are worn for these meetings.
Note: If we have an increase in COVID cases or concerns in regards to new variants in our community
we will reconsider our organisation without hesitation and inform you of any changes.
We will review this organisation during the July term break and inform you of any changes on Thursday
21 July for Term 3.
We thank you for your continued support with our COVID organisation.

Interzone Cross Country
Today we had a group of students represent the South West
Zone and Hutt Central School at the Interzone Cross Country,
Trentham Memorial Park (TMP). These students qualified for
this event by placing in the top 15 of our zone event. It was a
really competitive event and we would like to thank our parents
and caregivers who supported us on a fantastic day at TMP.
We await the results to see who qualified for the regional event
at Harcourt Park on Tuesday 5 July.

Reports and Kaiako- Whānau Hui
Teachers are finalising written reports for each student in the school. These are designed to give you
information about your children that will contribute to a conversation about their learning at a Kaiako
and Whānau hui. The reports will come home on Wednesday 6 July and the hui will be held on
Wednesday 27 July from 2:15 to 5 pm and Thursday 28 July from 3:15 to 8 pm. Whānau have the
option to pick up your child(ren) at 2 pm on Wednesday 27 July. Note: Room 13 interviews will be held
in the second week of the term, you will be sent a separate booking instruction for this next week.



To make a booking to visit with your child’s teacher please follow this link:-
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz   and Make a Booking' with the event code yp2rf
Note: Room 13 interviews will be held in the second week of the term. To make a booking to visit with
Rachael White please follow this link:-
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz   and ‘Make a Booking' with the event code hmy4p

Board of Trustees Election
This year we will be holding our Triennial Board of Trustees Elections on 7 September 2022.
On Monday eligible voters will receive a separate email calling for nominations.  There are 5 parent
representative positions available on the School Board. The email will include nomination information
and a nomination form for your consideration. Please contact the school office with any updated email
and postal addresses.

Please keep in touch and don’t hesitate to email me or call the office.
Ngā mihi nui,
Michael Gendall
Principal
principal@huttcentral.school.nz

SILVERBEET FRITTERS
Layla, Nikheel, Angus, Emily and Libby harvested their
own silverbeet which was grown in the school garden.
They worked so well together to make cheesy green
fritters.

SAVE THE DATE Hutt Central School’s Bring and Buy
Friday 5th August (Week 2 of Term 3)

REDUCE, REUSE AND RECYCLE
Let’s support our community and those going on the Year 5 and 6 camp in September.

LOST PROPERTY
There is an awful lot of clothing in the lost property box outside room 3.
Please help your children to look through it for misplaced clothing
before the end of the term.

FUNDRAISING PIZZA LUNCH
Orders and cash payments need to be at the school
office before tomorrow, Friday 1st July, at 9am.
All pizzas will be delivered to school before lunch
on Tuesday 5th July.
Extra order forms are available at the school office.

mailto:principal@huttcentral.school.nz


Visit our website for links to the classes, contacts for teachers and an updating Calendar
http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/

Week 9 Term 2 2022
27 June - 1 July

Week 10 Term 2 2022
4 July - 8 July

Wednesday - Dress up day
Tuesday - fundraising Pizza Lunch
Thursday - End of Term Assembly

Friday -  Last Day of Term 2
Teacher Only Day- No School

Week 1 Term 3 2022
25 July - 29 July

Monday - Term 3 starts
Wednesday and Thursday - Parent Teacher Interviews
Wednesday to Friday - Scholastic Book Fair

Week 2 Term 3 2022
1st August - 5th August

Wednesday and Thursday - Room 13 Parent Teacher Interviews
Friday - Bring and Buy

Our 2022 Seesaw Blogs
Please let your child’s teacher know if you have any problems viewing their individual learning journal.

Room 2 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm22022

Room 3 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom32022

Room 4 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm42022

Room 5 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm52022

Room 6 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm62022

Room 7 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm72022

Room 8 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm82022

Room 9 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom92022

Room 10 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom102022

Room 11 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom112022

Room 12 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcs2022rm12

Room 13 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom132022

Fix & Fogg Peanut Butter & NZ Oha Honey
Winter is here……and what better way to warm up than hot toast smothered in THE best
peanut or THE best NZ honey there is!
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We are currently selling Fix and Fogg peanut butter at $11.00 per jar. Choose from either super crunchy, smooth or the
everything butter……delicious!

If you have more of a sweet tooth and honey is your thing, we are
offering beautiful NZ made Oha Honey in 5 different flavours –
Manuka blend, Rewarewa, Wildflower, Clover and Kids!

Please order with the form below or the one your child
brought home from school last week. Paper copies are available at the school office if required.

Peanut Butter & Honey Order Form

Childs Name: ______________________________ Class:____________

Product Cost Quantity Total

Peanut butter – smooth (750g) $11.00

Peanut butter – crunchy (750g) $11.00

Peanut butter – everything (750g) $11.00

Honey – Manuka blend (250g) $15.00

Honey – Rewarewa (250g) $8.00

Honey – Wildflower (250g) $8.00

Honey – Clover (250g) $8.00

Honey – Kids (500g) $15.00

TOTAL TO PAY $

Please return this order form to the school office along with payment by cash, eftpos, or bank transfer by Friday 8th
July.   Your order will be delivered to school in the first week of term 3.
Bank transfer - 06-0996-0379750-00. Please use your child’s name and ‘peanut butter’ or ‘honey’ as your reference

COMMUNITY NOTICES



UNIFORM ORDER

Name ………………….... Class ….
Cost Amount to

pay

Hoodie
Name on the back as you want it written ……………………………………

Size 6 $52.00

Size 8 $52.00

Size 10 $52.00

Size 12 $52.00

Other - Adult sizes $60.00


